

## FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE NO 2013 - 003

Your request has now been considered and we provide our response to your request below.

## You asked:

- i) Details of any correspondence, including letters, phone calls and e-mails between Mr Martyn Underhill and Mr Mark Constantine
- ii) Details of any meetings, including minutes and agendas between Mr Martyn Underhill and Mr Mark Constantine

Please provide answers to both questions for the calendar years 2012-2013 (up to the present date).

Your request for information has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the Act) and our response is as follows:

Excluding transparency obligations imposed by the election process, communications between Mr. Underhill and Mr. Constantine would be considered private as far as the Freedom of Information Act is concerned, up until the point that Mr. Underhill actually assumed office as Police and Crime Commissioner on 22 November 2012.

Since the election, Mr. Underhill has met with Mr. Constantine socially on one occasion. There has been no correspondence or other meetings between Mr. Constantine and Mr. Underhill in Mr. Underhill's capacity as Police and Crime Commissioner.